

## TOWN OF LEDYARD

## Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Commission Hannah Gienau, Wetlands Enforcement Official

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway, Ledyard, CT 06339 Telephone: (860) 464-3216

Email: zoning.official@ledyardCT.org

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL & EMAIL

RECEIVED

MAR 0 3 2025

Land Use Department

March 3, 2025

Antoinette Pancaro, Town Clerk North Stonington Town Hall 40 Main Street North Stonington, CT 06359

RE:

Notification of Pending Applications for Property Located within 500 feet of Municipal Boundary

Dear Ms. Pancaro:

Pursuant to the Connecticut General Statutes, Section 8-7d(f)(1), please be advised that the Town of Ledyard's Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Commission has received an application for a property located within 500 feet of our municipal boundary. This application is scheduled to be officially received at the Commission's regular meeting on March 4, 2025 in the Town Hall Annex at 7 PM. Please forward this information to the proper authorities.

The application is as follows:

**IWWC #25-6SITE** – 600 Lantern Hill, (Parcel ID:74-1210-600) Ledyard, CT- Agent, Scott Johnson, Director, Ledyard Parks & Recreation-Applicant/Lessee: Town of Ledyard- Owners, Mary and Robert Grahm for approval of regulated activities associated with site improvements for Lantern Hill Valley Park. (Date submitted 2/26/25, Date of Receipt 3/47/25, DRD 5/7/25) and can be viewed at the following link: <u>TOWN OF LEDYARD - Meeting of Inland Wetland and Water Courses Commission on 3/4/2025 at 7:00 PM</u>

If you require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me at Town Hall.

Sincerely, Hannah Gienau Zoning & Wetlands Official

Certified Mail# 70212720000111913810 C: File – Land Use Dept.